
Kirk Ireton Village Diary May 2012 
Kirk Ireton Community Association www.kirkireton.com 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
  1.   2.  7:30pm Parish Council 

meeting in Village Hall. 
 

3.  6.00pm: Village Hall – 
Zumba. 

4.  12.20-12.45pm Mobile 
Library at Barley Mow. 
.   

5.  9.00am: Wirksworth 
Farmers Market.   

6. 9.30am: Church – 
Eucharist. 

7.  Bank Holiday 
 

8.   9.  7:30pm: Village Hall - 
WI meeting. 

10.  6.00pm: Village Hall 
– Zumba. 
8.30pm Barley Mow - 
KICA Meeting. 

11.  10am-12pm Under 
Fives Group in Village 
Hall. 

12.   

13.  9.30am Church 
Family Service for all ages. 

14.  7.30pm Singing 
practice in Chapel. 
 

15.   16.  7.30pm Fellowship 
Group in The Chapel 
 

17.  6.00pm: Village Hall 
– Zumba. 

18.  10am-12pm Under Fives Group in 
Village Hall.  12.20-12.45pm Mobile 
Library at Barley Mow.  Friendship Group 
visit to the Tissington Well Dressing. 
Leave from the Barley Mow at 10.00 am 
   

19. 

20.  9.30am Discussion 
Group in The Chapel. 2pm 
Top Green. Bev’s walk and 
Tea. 6.30pm Church. 
Evensong. 

21.  7.30pm Singing 
practice in Chapel. 
 

22.   23.  8.30pm Barley Mow 
- Book Group. 

24.  6.00pm: Village Hall 
– Zumba. 

25.  10am-12pm Under 
Fives Group in Village 
Hall. 

26.   

27.  9.30am Church. 
Eucharist. Afternoon. 
Open Garden at Cashel. 
6.30 Chapel. Evensong. 
 

28.  7.30pm Singing 
practice in Chapel. 
 

29.   30.  Noon Village Hall. 
Luncheon Club. 

31. 6.00pm: Village Hall 
– Zumba. 

  

 
School Holiday 



...Village News...Village Clubs & Societies...Village Events...Village Thanks... 

The Stable Shop 
Summer Opening Hours 
 

Mon           8.30am­1pm         3pm­5.30pm 

Tues           8.30am­1pm         3pm­5.30pm 

Wed           8.30am­1pm         Closed 

Thur           8.30am­1pm         3pm­5.30pm 

Fri               8.30am­1pm         3pm­5.30pm 

Sat              8.30am­4pm          

Sun & PH   8.30am­10.30am 

 

Try these Maycock's ready meals 
The following delicious meals are available to 

order (single serving): 

Veg or meat lasagne/chilli con carne £1.90 

Chicken Curry £2.85,  Salmon & Pasta Bake £3.15 

Beef in beer £3.20,  Fisherman's Pie £3.65 

Please order by Wed am for delivery Thurs. 

Larger portions also available. 

 

We stock some fresh goods, but to ensure we 

have what you want when you want it, we are 

always happy to take your order in advance on 

01335 371863 Vegetable boxes to order, min 

value £5. 

Also on sale: newspapers, magazines, sweets; a 

wide range of grocery and household products 

Extra useful services – Cashback /Credit Card / 

Spondon Dry Cleaning /Stamps.  If there is 

something you would like us to stock, please let us 

know. 

Cathy Nelson - Stable Shop Manager 

01335 371863 

 

Defibrillator Operation 
If you are the situation of possibly needing to 

use the defibrillator which is located in the 
telephone box on Main Street, you should contact 
the emergency service by dialling 999 or 112.  They 
will instruct you on its operation and give the 
release code for the equipment. 

 

New Church/Chapel Page 
 You will notice that a new page has been added 
to the Newsletter containing information specific to 
the Church and Chapel.  This is going to be a 
regular feature and is being put together by Martin 
Tomlinson. 
 

Thank You For Your Support 
Many thanks to those who sponsored me to run 

in the London Marathon last Sunday and helping 
me to hit my target of £2,000 for Maggie’s Cancer 

Centre. I really appreciate all 
your kind donations and 
encouragement. The charity 
had 25 runners and were 
really pleased with how we 
got on and relieved that we 
all finished in one piece.  

As for me, it was a bit of 
shock to go from running 

around hilly Kirk Ireton to running with 35,000 other 
people on a flat course with thousands of people 
lining the route shouting their encouragement and 
offering everything from jelly babies and Mars Bars 
for sustenance. The biggest surprise though was 
that almost everyone was running for a charity 
which I hadn’t ever realised. The highlight though 

was seeing a huge Derbyshire flag flown at the start 
of the race against a perfect blue sky. A good omen 
I thought. 

Now to end with a plug….. it would be great to 
boost the turn out this year in the Wakes Fun Run. 
If you haven’t ever done it, why not give it a try? We 
usually have about 80 runners but it would be great 
to get our numbers over 100. Put it in your diary 
now, Friday 15th June. 

 

KI Oil Club Reminder 
 If you are getting close to needing heating oil 

let me know by 18th May to be included – delivery 
should be around 22nd May.  We have had great 
success so far in reducing both the price and the 
number of fuel tankers driving through the village.  
To book your delivery contact me on 370797 or 
l.burton@uk2.net. 

        
 

Stable Shop News 
We celebrated our 2nd birthday as a Community 

Shop at Easter!  A special thanks to our volunteers; 
they are so important to keeping our costs down 
and the shop open and, of course, many thanks 
also to our loyal customers.  We do have to keep a 
close eye on costs and we do need your help with 
respect to uncollected newspapers, bread and other 
orders.  Over the holiday period a number of people 
forgot to cancel their orders and we had to bear the 
cost of the newspaper, or discount the bread, bacon 
etc. in a “freezer sale”.  So that you are all clear: 

- we will return an uncollected newspaper at the 
end of the shop day. 



...Village News...Village Clubs & Societies...Village Events...Village Thanks... 
- If you specifically tell us to save it and don’t 

collect, we will charge you for it. 
- We will charge for uncollected bread (we have 

to sell this the day it is delivered). 
- We will hold other food items for one day and 

then put on general sale. 
We operate on a very small profit margin, and 

the fresh food and newspapers are where we have 
to manage our stock very carefully.   Thank you for 
your support and try and remember to cancel orders 
before your holiday.   

,  Management Committee. 
 

Book Inn At Barley Mow 
 The Book Inn will meet at the Barley Mow at 
8:30 on Wednesday 23rd April to discuss Old Filth 
by Jane Gardam.  New members welcome, see you 
there.    

KI International Jiffy Bag Museum 
As a consequence of judging one of this year's lit 

awards (no, not the soddin' 
Booker) I find myself the 
reluctant proprietor of a jiffy 
bag museum. All shapes 
and sizes, but mostly book 
shaped, used once. If you 
sell on Amazon or e-Bay 
you might have a use for 

them.  There are 40 to 50 bags all absolutely free. 
Come and get 'em. 

, Gate Farm, Wapentake 
 
 

Bev’s Walk & Farmhouse Tea 
On Sunday 20th of May I am organising a family 

walk (good dogs also welcome) starting at Bottom 
Green in Kirk Ireton at 2pm.  It is a different walk 

this year and will finish at Callow Hall 
Farm where you can enjoy a nice 
farmhouse tea, adults £5 and 
children £2.  Children will be able to 
watch cows being milked and they 
may be some calves to feed. 

For those who would just like to 
have tea come to the farm at 4pm.  If you would like 
to take part please call me on 01629 822688 or text 
on 07849 502200 so I can have an idea of the 
numbers.        

 

New Wakes Week Events 
 This is just a short insert to let everybody know 
that a full Wakes Week’s events sheet and 
programme will be circulated by Mac on behalf of 
KICA next week.  This year looks like it will be even 
more exciting than usual with several new events 
including: Tug-of-War, Village Hanging Basket 
completion, Open Mic Night in the marquee, being 
included.  If you would like to help or contribute then 
come along to the next KICA meeting on the 10th 
May at the Barley Mow. 

       
 

Up & Running . . . and we are! 
After our initial meeting sharing running tales 

and aspirations over a glass of wine or two, our 
newly formed group of runners set off this evening 
for our first run together and... we all arrived home 
still able to walk! 

We are a group with very different experiences 
and abilities; some who like road, others trails, 
some with marathon experience others who are just 
starting...again - but the common factor is that we 
aim to support each other to reach goals, running 
together when we can. 

If any other women fancy 
joining us (even for the glass of 
wine bit) you are more than 
welcome. Beginners or those with 
experience...the more the merrier. 
We're looking at finding a local 5K 
in a month or so that we can all 
run together and we'll let you know 
how we get on. 

If you want to find out more....or join, call us on 
372056 or e-mail yewtreegirls@gmail.com 

            
 

The items this month have made me feel quite 
guilty, what with James running the London 
Marathon, the Yew Tree girls organising a women’s 
running group, Bev arranging a family walk to 
Callow Hall Farm and the Zumba group (whatever 
that is – sounds like some sort of Zulu initiation 
ceremony) every Thursday night in the village hall.  
Hold on… I’ll just sit down and have another glass 
of wine until the guilt passes away… Ahh that feels 
much better! 
 I’m tele-editing the Newsletter again this month 
so there’s none of those exciting quiz items I know 
you all like so much.  I’ll set a double dose next 
month.  Cheers for now. 
            



… Kirk Ireton Church & Chapel News ... 
A message from The Revd Kara Werner 

The Easter weekend is not yet over and folk are 
not yet back at work – and here I am fast forwarding 
to thoughts about May and its treasure store of 
Rogation and the Ascension and Pentecost. The 
first of these has very strong connections for us who 
live and work in a rural context. The others 
complete the Easter season. The first 
acknowledges a dependence upon God for all our 
needs and the thankfulness that draws from us. The 
others together seem to imply the reverse; Jesus is 
at last leaving the disciples and therefore us too, to 
the business of carrying on his work on earth 
without his physical presence there to steer the 
course. Panic might be the understandable , if not 
entirely useful, response here. 

Alongside these events there are others that 
occupy our attention and our prayers. All annual 
meetings will have been held and office holders 
elected or re-elected. These folk who ‘on their 
watch’ keep going the spiritual, the social, the 
fabric, the financial, the pastoral… who enable each 
village community to retain that visible focus of 
God’s presence, that often also beautiful building 
people wish to get married in, that usually still place 
people often just want to sit in, that meaningful 
place that looks after our loved ones no longer with 
us. .. . that place that welcomes the young and old, 
the confident and fragile, that invites both faith and 
exploration. It is my opportunity to thank these folk 
formally and publicly, but significantly also to draw 
attention to the rather obvious reality that they, and 
I, will not be here for ever. Who are the new office 
bearers who will do all that in years to come – not 
they  but perhaps we ?  It may surprise you that to 

be on the PCC you only have to be 16, to be a 
churchwarden only 18, and people even younger 
can help out too !                                                       
May we all know God’s blessing as we seek to 
respond to his love for us by serving his world.  

Church Notes 
Team Rector: Canon David Truby: 01629 822858 
Team Vicar with pastoral responsibilities for Kirk 
Ireton: Revd Kara Werner: 01629 824486 
Team office for all enquiries: 01629 824707 
www.wirksworthteamministry.co.uk 
Churchwardens: Mrs Kath Stevens: 01629 822722 
& Mr Jeremy Butt 01335 370495 
 

Church services for May 
6th at 9.30am Parish Eucharist. Revd Bob Rhodes 
13th at 9.30am Rogation. Family Service for all 
ages. Revd Kara Werner 
20th at 6.30pm Evensong. Revd Kara Werner 
27th at 9.30am Pentecost. Eucharist. Canon Keith 
Orford 
 

Methodist Notes 
Methodist Minister: The Revd Tim Morris 01335 
342408 
Methodist Deaconess: Sister Merle Wilde 01335 
343793 

The midweek Fellowship Group will meet in The 
Chapel on May 16th at the later Summer time of 
7.30pm. and the speaker will be Mrs Kath Stevens 
and she will be talking about her experience at 
Buckingham Palace 

 
 

Chapel service for May 
27th at 6.30pm. Evensong. The visiting preacher will 
be Revd Mark Broadhurst. 
 

Events 
20th at 9.30am in The Chapel. Discussion Forum led 
by Revd Kara Werner. Topic to be decided. All 
welcome to join in! 
20th at 2pm Bev’s Walk and tea. Assemble on Top 
Green and take a pleasant cross country walk to 
Callow for a farmhouse tea by kind invitation of Mr 
& Mrs Rowlands. Well behaved dogs and children 
welcome of course..... 
27th afternoon at Cashel. Open Garden and 
afternoon tea by kind invitation of Mr & Mrs Butt 
30th at Noon in the Village Hall. Luncheon Club 

 
 

Poetry, Songs, Prayer for our village and  local 
concerns. To be held on the Church Green or 
inside if the weather is against us.  Refreshments 
available. 

 



...Village Services & Classified Advertisements... 

The cost of advertising on this page is a £3 donation to KICA. Adverts are limited to a size of 6x5cm. To book an advert and make a donation contact Glyn Parsons at Alport View, Broadway KI. 
This Diary & News Letter is produced & distributed voluntarily.  Advertisements and Diary entries should be e-mailed to diary@kirkireton.com or delivered to the editor. 

The Deadline for publication is the 22nd. of the month. 
Edited by: Mac (Tony McLennan) tel:01335 370797 – Kirkstone House, Blackwall Lane, KI. 

 

 
Electrician 
Malcolm Lisles  01629 823299 / 07050202376 
Painting and Decorating 
Karen Middleton 01335 370868 / 07539 841261 
Plumber 
Nick Lemon  07841 449352.  
Car / Bus hire 
Tony Jennings 07900 955560 / 01335 370914 
Hairdressing 
Heather Rowland 07790 249638 
Cake Making 
Carolyne 07912258963 / 01335 372826 
Dressmaking 
Gill Lockett 01335 370183 
Soft furnishings 
Liz Stafford 01335 370033 
IT & Computer Repairs 
Tony McLennan (Mac) 01335 370797 
 

Items For Sale & Wanted 
 

 
 

Computer Bits & Bobs 
I have a variety of second-hand computer 

Bits & Bobs which are available for sale.  They 
might be exactly what you have been looking 
for.  Also: 
 

Wanted an Super 8 Projector 
Has anybody got a Super 8mm projector I could 
borrow/rent for a couple of weeks? 
Call Mac on 370797. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Village PC Doctor 

All your computer issues solved locally 
 

� PC, Windows, e-mail training. 
� Slow running computers Fixed 
� Desktop & Laptop repairs 
� Data recovery 
� Hard Disk & Memory upgrades 
� WIfI & Network installations 

 
Call Mac (aka Tony McLennan) 
01335 370797 / 07704 195671 

Adhoc Admin 
A friendly, efficient administration support 

service for when you need it most. 
Copy typing, proof reading, meeting 

support, data entry, diary management, 
invoicing, filing. 

 

Georgi Hallisey 
 

Hazel Cottage, Main Street, Kirk Ireton, 
� 01335 370948 or 07914 080042 
georgi.hallisey@btinternet.com 

YOU 
OR YOUR BUSINESS 

 

Could advertise 
Here for just 

 

£3 per month. 

CHILDMINDER 
AVAILABLE 

 

� Before & After School 
� School Holidays 
� CRB Checked 

 
Contact Sarah on 

07917 584523 or 01335 372024 

 
 
 

Excellent Food - Excellent Value 
Visit Gareth & Rose Rhodes at 

The Black Swan 
Wirksworth Road, Idridgehay 

01773 550249 
www.theblackswanrestaurant.co.uk 

 
 
 

Idridgehay Corn Store 
 

For all your local 
Animal feed and Supplements 

 
 

Open 8am-6pm Mon-Sat 
Wirksworth Road, Idridgehay 

Contact:  Alan Hickling 
01773 550340 

idridgehaystore@yahoo.co.uk 
 

Friendly . Proffessional . Local 
 

Main Street, Hulland Ward, DE6 3EF 
01335 370209 

 

 

Mansell Meadow, North Lane, 
Brailsford, Derbyshire, DE6 3BE    Tel: 

01335 361363  

 


